Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time June 12, 2016 LITURGY SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS

Saturday, June 11

5:00 p.m. – Gabriel Del Busto req. by his wife, Onelia & daughter, Maria

Sunday, June 12

8:30 a.m. - Betty Carroll req. by Ann Stefanik

10:00 a.m. – Stephan McCabe reg. by Bernard & Carol McGovern

Monday, June 13

12:00 p.m. - Anthony Peplowski req. by Father Zig

Tuesday, June 14

12:00 p.m. – Nicholas Prosser req. by Sacred Heart School faculty & staff

Wednesday, June 15

12:00 p.m. - Venancio Maximo Sr. req. by Elmer Maximo

Thursday, June 16

12:00 p.m. - Janet Sautter req. by John Sautter

Friday, June 17

 $12:00~\mathrm{p.m.}$ – Salvatore Di Lorenzo req. by St. Cecilia School faculty & staff

Saturday, June 18

5:00 p.m. – For the Fathers of Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish

Sunday, June 19

8:30 a.m. – For the Fathers of Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish 10:00 a.m. – For the Fathers of Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish

This week the Sanctuary Candle

Bugan family
Requested by: Barbara Martin

Collection for June 4&5: \$3032.00

Parish Pay Electronic Giving: \$ 2358.76 (May)

Collection from last year: \$2998.00 South & Latin American Missions: \$474.00

Ongoing Renovation: \$20,074.35 - \$23,310.80 = -\$3,236.45

PARISH PAY: Have you thought about automating your giving? No more writing checks! You decide the amount and the frequency. Sign up today for automatic contributions to Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish. Go to the Parish Pay link at www.sacredheartrockaway.org or call 866-727-4741.

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR PARISHIONERS IN THE MILITARY

Major Mike Cherry

LCpl. Aleksandr Killeen, SSgt. Zhenya Killeen Airman 1st Cl. Andrew Mistkowski, 1st Lt. Nicholas DelCore, Air Force Captain Jessica L. Rotile Rudo Kenneth Rudo, Warrant Officer,1

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS: M.J. Simon, Irene Schreiber,Rosemary Woodring, Doug Bansch, Maria Acevedo, TJ Schoudel, Capt. Adam Cowan, USA, Julio Soto, Ellen Forbes, Ben Marvilla, Michelle Monslave, Enid Osorno Amelia Marie Cayea, Mary Therese Loftus, Sharon Bauer, Mary Davenport, Jose Prado, Arlene Berlin, Emil Fahrman, Jim Goliat, Robert Nielsen, Betty Dixon, Marge Vogel, Efrain Gonzalez, Amanda Villarubia, Mary

Skelly, John Skutka, William McBurney, Anne Riordan, D.M. Lynch, Linda Hoffman, Elock Chang, John Hyland, Mike Izzo.

PARISH POLICY - PLEASE NOTE - All Catholic families living within the parish boundaries are encouraged to register as members. Registration as a parish member has many benefits, and in particular, facilitates any arrangements for baptisms, marriages, sponsors, etc. Please contact the Parish Office at 973-627-0422

First Friday Communion Calls: A priest will be making "First Friday" visits to those who are homebound.

These visits will be made by one of our priests who will distribute Holy Communion. He will also be available for the sacraments of penance and anointing of the sick. Please call the rectory at 972-627-0422 to register your name for this monthly visit by one of our priests.

Want to be more involved?

If you are wondering "how can I become more involved in my church community", we happen to be looking for a few good people!! If you would like more information on how to become a Lector or Minister of Communion please contact Fr. Marcin at 973-627-0313 ext. 15 or martmich1983@gmail.com. Interested in becoming an Altar Server, please contact Fr. Mateusz at 973-627-0313 ext. 14 or fr.m.jasniewicz@gmail.com.

For St. Cecilia Cemetery information, please email Diane Boykow at StCeciliaCemetery@gmail.com

Hospitality: Please join the Women Society for hospitality after the 10AM mass on Sunday, June 19th. This will be our last hospitality for the summer. (No hospitality for July and August.)

Food Drive: The weekend of June 18th and 19th is our monthly food drive for the Rockaway Food Pantry. Canned goods, cereal, peanut butter, pasta, etc. Please remember your donations during the summer months. Thank you.

Women's Society Meeting: Our end of the year dinner will take place on Monday night, June13th at 6:30pm please call Claire 973-586-9706 for location and more information.

IN MEMORIUM: a chalice has recently been donated to the parish in memory of Marion Cookowski (March 5, 2016) by Mr. & Mrs. Jack Cunic. We thank them for their generosity and pray that the Lord will grant eternal peace to the soul of His servant, Marion.

	Lector	Ministers of Communion	Altar Servers
June 18 @ 5:00 pm	Lyle Ryder	Jack Cunic Marion Cunic	Sierra Walsh Jason Emelieze Anthony Gonzalez Mateo Raroque
June 19 @ 8:30 am	Bob Martinelli	Paul Iapalucci Kathy Caldwell	Gianna Nelson Gabe Nelson Ella Di Scala Jake Di Scala
June 19@10:00 am	Jack Zayac	Joanne Gula Bridget Wilson	Jessica Waskas Jessica Waskas Inigo Cadag Joaquin Cadag

ALL MINISTERS: Copies of the schedule are available in the sacristy. Any questions/concerns please contact the appropriate group leader.

My Dear Parishioners.

Today is the Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time as we gather to celebrate the Lord's Day. The Scriptural texts for this week speak to us about sin and the terrible effect which it has on our lives. Sin not only disrupts our relationship with one another but also with God. But the Lord does not want us to remain estranged from Him and from one another. He continually calls us back to Him so that we might live in peace with Him and one another. So many times we sinners are so proud, we refuse to come before the Lord and ask for pardon and would much rather brood in our evil ways. To remain in this condition is to remain in darkness and the shadows of death. "LORD, FORGIVE THE WRONG I HAVE DONE," is the Responsorial Psalm we sing this day when we become contrite, no longer stubborn but open to the mercy of God. In our sins we only see the sins of others and consider our own as insignificant. In reality our own sins outweigh those of others. We see this so evidently in the Gospel passage for today in which the self righteous look down on the sinful woman. Today we are once again reminded: STOP JUDGING OTHERS! - YOU ARE THE SINNER WHO NEEDS TO SEEK THE LORD'S MERCY!! We are once again reminded about the wonder and beauty of the sacrament of penance in which the Lord forgives our sins. The authority the Lord Jesus bestowed upon His Apostles to forgive sins is present among us today in the ministry of the bishop and the priest. Through sacramental confession we experience the mercy of God in the remission of our sins. The presence of the ordained ministry in the Church is one in which we have to continually pray for and support. Next Sunday, Fathers Day, Bishop Serratelli as asked all of us to participate in the annual seminarian appeal which benefits the young men who will one day become our priests in the Diocese of Paterson. As your pastor, I ask that you be generous and I am sure you will be because our new seminarian MATEUSZ DARLAK will be giving a brief talk regarding this appeal.

A little bit about Seminarian Mateusz, he is originally from Poland. He is a student at Holy Apostles Seminary in Cromwell, Connecticut. He will begin his 3rd year of theology in September and his expected date for ordination is in 2017. Bishop Serratelli has assigned Mateusz to our Rockaway parishes for the summer. Saint Cecilia will also serve as his HOME PARISH where he will come when school is not in session, such as holidays and breaks. I WELCOME Mateusz and I know that he will love you, the people of Saint Cecilia Parish and Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish!

Please join us for the final HOLY HOUR on Monday evening at 7 o'clock. Holy Hour will resume after Labor Day! God bless you! Father Zig

<u>DIVINE MERCY ACADEMY:</u> REGISTRATION OPEN- Registration for Divine Mercy Academy for the 2016-2017 school year is now taking place. Divine Mercy Academy, Rockaway's New Catholic School, will offer an academically excellent, faith-based education to students in pre-k3 through eighth grade. Full –day and half day pre-k3 & 4 will be available as well as full-day kindergarten. We will also offer a before care program and an after school program. For more information or a registration packet, please call 973-627-6003.

FATHERS DAY COLLECTION- A special collection will be taken next Sunday, Fathers Day, for the support of the young men studying for the priesthood and service in the Diocese of Paterson. Our seminarians are a wonderful witness to those responding to Christ's call to minister in His Church. Our generosity is a sign of our support for our future priests and an act of love for Christ the High Priest.

<u>Thank You</u> for your generous donations to the Collection for the Church in Latin America. Your support helps ensure that people have adequate catechesis, marriage, and family life programs, and strong religious and seminarian formation among other programs. Thank you for taking this opportunity to share your faith. To learn more about how your donations are making a difference, please visit www.usccb.org/latin-america.

<u>Welcome:</u> We wish to extend a warm welcome to the Luketina family who recently registered as parishioners of Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish. We ask that you keep them in your prayers as they grow with us within the life of our parish community.

<u>AD MULTOS ANNOS</u> Two Rockaway natives are celebrating a special ordination anniversary this year. His Excellency, the Most Reverend Frank J. Rodimer, Bishop Emeritus of Patterson is commemorating his 65th anniversary of ordination to the priesthood. The Bishop's home parish is Saint Cecilia. Also, the Reverend Monsignor George Dudak is observing his 60th anniversary to the priesthood. Monsignor's home parish is Sacred Heart of Jesus. We are proud of our two Rockaway sons and we pray that they will be blessed with good health, peace, and many more happy years! CONGRATULATIONS!